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Summer Morning of the Governor’s Mansion 

 
General Assembly Convenes for Annual Veto Session 
 
Legislators made their way back to Jefferson City this week for their annual veto session. As 
required by the Missouri Constitution, members of the House and Senate meet each year in 
September to consider bills that were vetoed by the governor. Veto session provides legislators 
with the opportunity to override the Governor’s vetoes and put a bill into effect as law despite 
the Governor’s objections. A successful override requires the support of a two-thirds majority in 
each chamber.  
 
For the 2022 veto session, members of the House and Senate had three vetoed House Bills and 
one vetoed Senate Bill to consider, as well as line-item vetoes in eight appropriations bills. 
House and Senate members chose not to attempt any veto overrides on the first day of veto 
session, but are scheduled to continue the session next week when they would still have the 
opportunity to consider override motions. Under the Missouri Constitution, the veto session 
cannot exceed ten calendar days in length. 
 



Special Session Begins 
 
While legislators were in Jefferson City for the regularly-scheduled veto session, they also 
convened a special session called by Governor Mike Parson.  Parson has asked legislators to 
consider legislation that would make historic income tax cuts and extend key agriculture tax 
credit programs. 
 
After the conclusion of the 2022 regular session, Parson vetoed both a tax relief measure and a 
bill to renew key programs that support and promote Missouri agriculture. In vetoing the bills, 
Parson said he preferred permanent tax relief and longer extensions for the agriculture tax credit 
programs. On August 22, he issued the official call for a special session to address both issues. 
 
While Governor Parson originally called for the special session to begin September 6, lawmakers 
delayed the start while they worked to find common ground on the issues outlined by the 
Governor.  
 
The Governor’s proposed tax plan would reduce the individual income tax rate, increase the 
standard deduction, and further simplify the tax code. His plan also includes the extension and 
creation of several agriculture tax credit programs intended to help develop key areas of 
Missouri's agricultural industry. The sunset for each program would be for a minimum of six 
years.  
 
Lawmakers now plan to meet next week to hold public hearings and discuss legislation that will 
provide substantive tax relief and support Missouri agriculture.  
 

 
Nighttime View of our State Capitol 

 
 

My best to all of you! 

 


